CONTACT INFORMATION:

Marti Roberts

P.0. Box 2439

Abingdon, Virginia 24212
276-628-5585 - hm
276-698-6543 - cell

Email: martharoberts@mwhm.org
Www.reachinghonduras.org
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Pastor Timothy Stevens
276-628-2907

GOALS:

Work with an estalished
Missionary or National Pastor
Spread the Gospel

Teach Women and Children
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2 Also | heard the voice of the

| ord, saying, Whom shall | send,

and who will goforus? Thensaid |, ¥
Flere am |; send me”

~ |saiah 6:8

January - April, 2024

Dear Pastors and praying friends,

It is hard to believe how fast time is flying by here in 2024. | apologize for not
sending an update before now, but am very excited to tell you what the Lord is doing
here at Hope Baptist Church in Santa Rita, Yoro, Honduras. Here are some of the
things that have happened thus far in 2024.

Looking back

The first week of January our teens went to camp. They had prepared for months

, o — prior for the competitions, and had done several fund raisers to

; E get the money to go. At camp they heard wonderful messages
and saw the fruit of their hard work. They TR ——
.icame home with many awards, but more -

importantly with a renewed desire to serve the
— Lord. Since that time we have seen several of |
them take the next steps in their walk with the Lord, from Salvation :

to Baptism to discipleship classes, to asking where they can serve L

in the church. We praise the Lord for our teens and pray daily for them to be able to
stand strong.

~ In March we began another English class. These classes are offered to the

community and we saw many from outside the church come to take the classes. We
just finished the 2nd of 3 levels and are enjoying our time with our students. We
treat this as not only a way to provide a service to the community, |
but also a Gospel outreach. Each lesson has a devotional time, | -
sharing truths with them from the Bible, and they have learned to |
sing 2 songs in English, “Everybody Ought to Know”, and “I Have [t
Decided to Follow Jesus”. The last session will end in July and &
there have already been questions about when the next class will :

begin. Please help us pray for this amazing opportunity we have to share the Gospel
with those who might not hear it if not for these classes.

Looking forward

The next few months are shaping up to be busy times. VWe will be Celeprating
Mother’s Day on the 12th of May. On the 19th - 22nd we will be having our Mission
Conference, and hosting a group visiting from the States. In June we will have our
2nd Kindergarten graduation on the 6th and then an MMO medical group of over 60
people will be arriving on the 7th and we will have a medical brigade the following
week. In August, when we begin the new school year, we have 2 new teachers who
have signed on to help us out. We need 1 more teacher and would appreciate your
prayers that the Lord will help us find the perfect person to teach our students.

Thanks to each of you for your prayers and support. | would love for you to be able
to see first-hand all that the Lord is doing here because of your faithfulness.
Your missionary and fellow-servant,

Marti Roberts



